
Chino Valley Unified School District Board of Education and District Cabinet members discuss 
the Local Control Accountability Plan process at a study session on Jan. 12. 

 

Input on Local Control Accountability Plan sought 
Board of Education gets an update Jan. 12 on the process 

Chino Valley Unified School District’s Board of Education held its first study 
session Jan. 12 on the plan that determines how the District will spend Local 
Control Formula Funding in the 2017/2018 school year and two years beyond to 
improve the academic performance of students. 

Parents, staff members, and students in the District will have the opportunity this 
winter and spring to provide their input for the Local Control Accountability Plan 
(LCAP). Meeting dates are posted below. 

Under LCFF, school districts statewide allocate designated state funding to 
improve the academic performance for all students, with an emphasis on 



students who qualify for free or reduced lunches (low-income), English learners, 
and foster youth. This funding does not reflect the District’s entire budget. 

By July 1 each year, school districts are required to adopt a three-year district 
wide LCAP, stating goals and actions to help students improve academically.  

The State has revised its LCAP document template this year with colored bars, pie 
graphs, and check boxes, in an attempt to improve the document’s readability. 

Grace Park, Assistant Superintendent of Curriculum, Instruction, Innovation, and 
Support, met Dec. 13 with the District English Learner Advisory (DELAC) and LCAP 
Parent Advisory Group to kick off the community input process.  

State data on student suspensions and graduation rates, expected to be released 
this month (January 2017), will be used in CVUSD’s LCAP. Park said the district will 
use its own and other available measurements of student success to complete the 
LCAP this spring. She said districtwide student academic data will be shared with 
the DELAC/LCAP Parent Advisory Group when it meets next on Feb. 7. 

LCAP timeline and future LCAP meetings are: 

January 2017 – Student, parent, and school administration meetings (35 school 
site meetings, five student engagement meetings, one administrator engagement 
meeting) 

February 7, 2017 – DELAC/LCAP Parent Advisory Group, 9:00 a.m., in the Board 
Room at the District Office, 5130 Riverside Drive, Chino 

February 2017 – Input collected from members of the Associated Chino Teachers 
and Classified School Employees Association 

March 2, 2017 and March 16, 2017 – Annual update to the Board of Education, 
7:00 p.m., in the Board Room of the District Office, 5130 Riverside Drive, Chino 

April 25, 2017 – Draft LCAP to DELAC/LCAP Parent Advisory Group, 9:00 a.m., in 
the Board Room at the District Office, 5130 Riverside Drive, Chino 

May 9, 2017 – Present Final Draft LCAP to DELAC/LCAP Parent Advisory Group, 
9:00 a.m., in the Board Room at the District Office, 5130 Riverside Drive, Chino 

May 11, 2017 – Board of Education Study Session, time and location to be 
determined 



June 15, 2017 – Public hearing on LCAP, 7:00 p.m. at the Board of Education 
meeting in the Board Room at the District Office, 5130 Riverside Drive, Chino 

June 29, 2017 – LCAP adoption, 7:00 p.m. at the Board of Education meeting in 
the Board Room at the District Office, 5130 Riverside Drive, Chino 


